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I am an Australian citizen who pays my taxes, contributes to Australian life, and who also happens to be a lesbian. 

Starting from that premise, why should I suffer financial and other forms of discrimination just because I am a lesbian?  These forms of discrimination include:
· Access to superannuation benefits 

· Being able to nominate my partner as beneficiary of my superannuation and feel sure that my wishes will be respected 

· Any taxation benefits that applied to married heterosexual couples 

· Medicate rebate thresholds 

In opposing marriage or civil unions for same-sex couples, governments confuse the religious with the civil aspects.  While the High Court has held that section 116 of the Australian Constitution does not achieve a separation of church and state [see Attorney-General (Vic): Ex rel Black v The Commonwealth (1981) 146 CLR 559] in the same way as the First Amendment to the US Constitution, Australia nevertheless has a strong secularist tradition.  There have been many anti-discrimination laws enacted at both federal and state levels over the last 30 years, some of them in the face of strong opposition from various religious organisations.  Same sex civil unions (or marriage) simply take things one step further.
Moreover, the Marriage Act 1961 (Cth) already recognises religious and non-religious forms of marriage. 

Accordingly, there is no logical or legal basis for governments to erect obstacles (or leave existing ones in place) that get in the way of our right to exercise choices about the way want to live, and organise our financial and other affairs, with our partner.
If, as John Howard says, we have responsibilities, then governments also have responsibilities to ensure that all citizens (including gays and lesbians) have the same opportunities to enjoy benefits that flow from observing those responsibilities (such as paying taxes), and do not have their reasonable aspirations frustrated by dogma imposed by unelected religious organisations.
Yours sincerely 
Helen Fleming 

